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LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES FROM THE JUNE 11, 2019 MEETING 

HELD AT SILVER GRILL 
 

IN ATTENDANCE:  

Committee Members: Anda Lincoln Stephenson, Arthur Spicciati, Rebekah Berry-

Chaney, Renee Doak, Rikke Liska, Heidi Whitaker, Dan St. John, Matthew Haltzman 

 

Others Present: Cathy Vlasak 

 

CALL TO ORDER: President Anda Lincoln Stephenson called the meeting to order at 

approximately 7:11 a.m.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes from the May 14, 2019 meeting were approved 

unanimously.  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Rikke Liska reported for Kara Clark that the Pro Bono program’s 

malpractice insurance has been paid and the balances look good in the Bar Association’s 

accounts.  All expenses have been paid for the ethics CLE and the end result is that a profit of 

$6,665.73.  The profit is still reflected in the May financials however; a check has been written to 

the investment account for scholarships which should be reflected in the June accounting.   

 

PRO BONO PROGRAM REPORT: Ms. Stephenson reported for Cody Kneble that the pro bono 

program will be applying for the COLTAF grant.  

 

YOUNG LAWYER DIVISION REPORT: Matthew Haltzman reported that the YLD decided that the 

lunch meetings were not going well so they switched to a happy hour. The YLD has seen 

approximately 20 people at each happy hour. Judge Blanco came last month and Judge Newman 

the meeting prior.  Judge Field is planning on coming to the next happy hour on June 26th at 

5:30pm at O’Dell Brewery.  They are currently working on a date for summer social in 

tentatively mid-July.  They have had 6 or 7 new members consistently attending.   

 

WOMEN’S BAR REPORT: Heidi Whitaker reported she did not have an opportunity to set up a 

June 18th meeting so she will get a meeting scheduled soon.  Ms. Doak offered to act as interim 

vice president and Ms. Whitaker will send out a call for volunteers for the position. 

 

ACCESS TO JUSTICE REPORT: Rebekah Berry-Chaney reported next meeting is June 20th over 

the noon hour. Jackie Marro from the State’s Access to Justice Committee will be present to 

present about the state ATJ activities.  

 

CLE REPORT: Ms. Liska reported for Kara Clark reported there is a CLE scheduled for 

tomorrow on long term planning. Ms. Clark has not had anyone approach her about CLE topics 

and is unsure if this is just typically a slow time of year but she is open for suggestions.  

 

JULY BUDGET RETREAT:  Mr. Spicciati reported he reserved the space at the County building at 

201 W. Oak Street, Lake Loveland room number 233. Ms. Stephenson reminds the committee 
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that the retreat will take place on July 19th beginning at 2pm. Ms. Stephenson asked that the 

members review the financials prior to the meeting and that she has reviewed several of the prior 

years and there are some aspects that will likely need to change.   

 

TERM DAY: Mr. Spicciati reported the CSU stadium club is not available due to an annual event.  

Ms. Liska reported that it has been difficult to find a golf club willing to host the golf tournament 

because it takes up a Friday afternoon, with a shot gun start, an indeterminate number of 

potential players, and we typically request a discount.  Last year it was held at the Loveland golf 

course but the suggestion had been made to find a Fort Collins club willing to host the 

tournament so as to rotate the location.   The most promising lead Ms. Liska has been able to 

find is Harmony Club which is a private club but it would be more expensive.  She is waiting for 

a response from the club owners as to whether or not they will allow a group who are not all 

members to play on their course.   In the past the cost has been from $65 to $80 for 18 holes of 

golf which is a reasonable amount but the bar has received complaints in the past, no matter the 

cost.  In the past there have typically been between 6-10 groups of 4 players.  Mr. St. John 

suggested that we open up the people other than attorneys and office staff to ensure that the spots 

are reserved.  The opinion from Brett Busch was that the tournament should only be attorneys 

and office staff.  The committee will consider options once Ms. Liska has gotten a response from 

the clubs.  

 

PRESIDENTS DINNER: Ms. Stephenson reported that some of the feedback from past presidents 

was that it might be an unnecessary expense.  Ms. Doak reported that the last dinner was at 

Jennifer Stewart’s parent’s home and Dick Gast has hosted in the past.  Discussion revolved 

around potentially building into the budget funds to be able to hold this dinner again in one or 

two years versus this year.  The committee will consider the options and revisit this issue.  

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• No new business.  

 

ADJOURNMENT: Anda Lincoln Stephenson adjourned the meeting at 7:48 a.m. 

 

NEXT LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING:  The next 

executive committee meeting will be the July budget meeting on July 19th at 2pm at the Larimer 

County building, 201 W. Oak Street, Lake Loveland room number 233.  No additional executive 

meeting will be held.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Rebekah Berry-Chaney, Esq.  

LCBA Secretary 


























